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PARISH COUNCIL 
 

 
As many of you will have noticed, 
there have been County Council 
elections.  There have been changes to 
the Warding and Lympstone is now 
included in the Exmouth Ward, 
despite protestations that the name of 
the Ward should have been ‘Exmouth, 
Lympstone and Woodbury’.  This 
Ward has two County Councillors and 
both are new as Bernard Hughes has 
stepped down after 24 years as a 
County Councillor.  Bernard has been 
a good friend to the Parish and has 
given grants to many local groups as 
well as the Parish Council, but our 
view differed significantly over the 
Dinan Way link road.	
	Our two new County Councillors are 
Richard Scott and Jeff Trail.  Both 
were able to come to the Parish 
Council meeting on 8th May 2017  

 
and we look forward to working with 
them for the next four years.	
Their contact details will be on the 
website and notice boards soon  They 
are:	
Cllr J Trail, 34 Port Mer Close, 
Exmouth, EX8 5RF; 
jmailto:j.trail@exmouth.gov.uk 
  
Cllr R Scott, 12 Durham Close, 
Exmouth, EX8 5QU; 
r.scott@exmouth.gov.uk 
 
 
Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 
8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avenue, 
Exmouth, EX8 4AD Tel 279665/ 07866 
535580  clerk@lympstone.org 
 
 
 
See what we spent our money on in 

pages 15 and 16.  

 
_______________________________________________________________ 
Editor: Chris Carter, Tel 274104. Copy Editor – P Acca, Deputy Editors – 
Terri Scott Advertising - Liz Griffith:  web site – www.lympstone.org 

Copy deadline for the next issue – Tuesday 6th June, 10am 
Copy by e-mail, if possible, to chriscarterathome@hotmail.com 
The Editor at Hillcrest, Greenhill Ave, Lympstone, EX8 5HW 

Distribution by the Telfers, Tel 272275 and others 
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Cont 
 
Your Parish Council has a new 
Chairman and Vice Chairman.  At the 
meeting on 8th May 2017, Cllr Chris 
Carter having completed his 
customary two years as Chairman, 
handed over the Chain of Office to 
Cllr Jenny Clark, who was elected 
unanimously by the Parish Council. 
The Parish Council then held a ballot 
to elect a Vice-chairman for the year 
and Cllr Malcolm Lyon was elected.  
Malcolm led the Council on planning 
matters for a while before handing 
over to the reins to Cllr Helen 
Dimond who has a wealth of valuable 
experience, being a former planning 
and conservation officer.  Malcolm is 
also a Trustee of the Lympstone 
Learning Alliance, which is leading 
the project to get a new Pre-school 
building for Lympstone.   
Lympstone Pre-
school building 
project continues 
but a little more 
slowly than 
planned.  DCC have been given until 
the end of October to complete this 
project.  A planning application for 
the building to go next 
door to the Youth Club in Candy's 
Field should be submitted in the next 
week or two.  Cllr Rob Longhurst is 
still fundraising to meet the 
community contribution of £43,000 

towards this project and he is now 
also fundraising to relocate the Multi 
Use Games Area in order to make 
room for the new Pre-school 
building.  Rob needs information on 
which Groups and sports could make 
use of a new MUGA in order to 
support a funding application.  Please 
get in touch if you think you can offer 
anything towards this. 
 
Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS, 
8 Drakes Gardens, Drakes Avenue, 
Exmouth, EX8 4AD Tel 279665/ 07866 
535580  clerk@lympstone.org 
 
THE PARISH 
CHURCH 
 
Welcome All to our Services. 
We hope you will enjoy worshipping 
with us.   When you come to Church 
do join us for coffee before the 
service (first and third Sunday) and 
after the service (second fourth 
Sundays) and please make yourself 
known to the clergy or church 
officials.  Children are always very 
welcome to join in all our 10:00 am 
services at Lympstone.  We especially 
look forward to welcoming them with 
their parents at the Eucharist.  The 
Family Corner is available near the 
entrance to the church where there are 
activity bags for small children. 
Summer Produce Sale.  It is hoped 
that this will run again on Saturday 
mornings     (from 9:30-10:30ish) 
throughout the summer this year. 
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However, we need someone willing to 
organise a rota of volunteers to 
'people' the stall... All you need is a 
willingness to find people to spare an 
hour on a Saturday morning - you 
don't even need to be there yourself 
each week, and others will bring 
produce and homemade cakes etc to 
supply the stall! For more 
information, or to volunteer to 
oversee the stall, please talk to 
Demelza (272243). 
Annual Church General Meeting 
elected Jeff Russell to join Philip 
White as Church Wardens for the 
year.  Richard Giles was thanked for 
his service to the church over the last 
six years.   
Pat and Richard Giles  would like to 
express their thanks for the kind gifts 
and many generous words they 
received on Richard's retirement as 
Churchwarden, and as Chairman of 
the Friends of Lympstone Church last 
week. ‘If we have contributed at all, 
our small efforts are far outweighed 
by the support and fellowship we 
have received from so many friends 
over the years - and this we will 
always cherish.’  
Hospiscare Will Fortnight: (8th-19th 
May) This year, 19 local solicitors 
have agreed to waive their fee for 
preparing or updating a will, so that 
people can donate to Hospiscare 
instead. Simply contact the solicitor 
of your choice (from the list 
at www.hospicecare.co.uk, or by 
phoning 01392 688000) and make an 

appointment. Leaflets containing 
more information are at the back of 
the church. Perhaps you might also 
like to leave a legacy to your parish 
church? 
Pilgrimage to the Holy Land (in 
association with McCabe Travel): Led 
by Archdeacon Trevor and Mrs Sue 
Jones 4 - 13 April 2018 A ten day 
pilgrimage based in Jerusalem and 
Galilee. Accommodation in 
comfortable air conditioned 3* & 4* 
Hotels. Local travel by air 
conditioned coach. Designated guide 
to lead us round the sites 
associated with the most important 
events of Our Lord's ministry. 
Brochures with full details available 
in the Mission Community Churches 
Enquiries to Trevor & 
Sue: archdtrevor@gmail.com or by 
phone  01395 268745 
 
Brian Mather 
 
LYMPSTONE 
FILM SOCIETY 
 
Our AGM is on Friday 19th May. 
After a short formal business we are 
screening The General, starring 
Buster Keaton – ‘possibly the best 
silent movie ever’. Members free, or 
if you aren’t a member, join on the 
night to see this and all of next 
season’s films. Doors and bar open at 
7; AGM at 7.30; film about 8.15. 
 
Don Mildenhall 



4 
 

 
 
THEFT! 

At the end of April a peony tree was 
removed from the rear of The Globe, 
the tree was in a blue ceramic pot & 
was a gift to Mike & Ange which 
holds sentimental value. CCTV 
footage is available but Mike & Ange 
would like to request for the tree to be 
quietly returned to its home. 

The Globe 
 
FRIENDS OF THE 
CHURCH LOTTERY 
 
A big thank you to all who have 
recently bought tickets for the new 
2017/18 round which has raised over 
£1800 - a record I believe. The 
Church has recently received the 
report of the latest five yearly review 
of the state of the building so this 
further addition to our funds is very 
timely as the Church embarks on the 
work necessary to maintain the fabric 
in good condition now and for the 
future. 
The first £25 winner of our new round 
is Elly Cardwell. 
 
Clive Wilson 
 
LYMPSTONE PRESCHOOL 
UPDATE 
 

There has been a small delay on the 
new building in Candys Field so 
business as usual for the Preschool in 
the Village Hall Function Room from 
September....the anticipated move is 
now looking to be towards the back 
end of the Autumn Term. There will 
however be a small alteration to 
opening hours to accommodate a 
breakfast club (8-9am) and an after 
school provision (3-5pm)...please note 
that this will further extend to 6pm in 
the new building) Please note that 
both before and after school provision 
will be offered to primary age 
children (subject to space) in addition 
to the early years children.  
For further information please contact 
me on 07792846555 or email 
vicki.drinkwater@yahoo.com 
 
Vicki Drinkwater 
	
BEETHOVEN EXCITES 

 
IN LYMPSTONE 
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Excited audiences in Lympstone 
Church, gave standing ovations to the 
Dante Quartet at their first three 
Beethoven concerts. “I joined a 
packed audience for the second 
concert,” said Roger Hendy, 
Chairman of Devon Performing Arts 
Festival, “and found the playing 
absolutely intoxicating.” And there 
are three more to come, at the 
beginning of June – “which should 
not be missed!” he added. 
The concerts are accompanied by a 
dramatic commentary by Beethoven 
himself, played by the actor David 
Timson, with a script by playwright 
Clare Norburn. “The ravishing 
playing of the Dante Quartet, 
combined with the convincing 
performance of the actor, resulted in 
an extraordinary experience for those 
of us fortunate enough to have been 
there,” wrote Bridget Hugh-Jones, 
another member of the audience. “It 
will not easily be forgotten.” 
The event is organised by Lympstone 
Entertainments, who erected a stage 
in the church, and used theatre lights 
to help dramatize. Now ranked as one 
of Britain’s finest quartets, the Dante 
are playing all 17 of Beethoven’s 
string quartets over their two 
weekends in Lympstone, and still to 
come are the famous ‘Harp’ Quartet, 
the ‘Serioso’, and the great Grosse 
Fugue, on Friday, Saturday and 
Sunday, 2nd, 3rd and 4th June. There 
are still some tickets left, which can 

be booked from Demelza at 2 
Brookside Cottages (tel. 272243), or 
online at www.beethoven-
lympstone.co.uk.  
 
Harland Walshaw 
 
“WE BELIEVE IN LIFE BEFORE 
DEATH” 
 
That’s the motto of Christian Aid, the 
official relief and development charity 
acting for 41 church organisations in 
the UK. It has over 70 years 
experience in working with partners 
on the ground across the world to 
relieve poverty and tackle its root 
causes, regardless of religion or race. 
It responds to refugee and other 
humanitarian crises as well as funding 
longer term projects. May 14 to 20 is 
Christian Aid Week when across the 
country volunteers carry out door to 
door collections. We will be doing so 
again this year in Lympstone so if an 
envelope comes through your door 
inviting you to donate, please do not 
just chuck it away with other 
unsolicited mail but think what you 
can give - every gift, large or small 
will help. Last year our community 
raised over £1200 in Christian Aid 
Week so it all adds up!  Even more if  
you Gift Aid your contribution by 
completing the information requested. 
A collector should call for your 
envelope a few days after it’s been 
delivered. 
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Clive Wilson  
 
PLAY UP! PLAY UP! 
 
There’s a breathless hush in 
the close tonight, 
Ten to make and the match 
to win... 
 
Lympstone’s own version of 20/20 
cricket comes to the fields of 
Harefield on Thursday 15th June, at 
6pm, when the men (and women?) of 
the village take on the Gentlemen of 
St Peter’s School, in the annual 
Cricket Match. Twenty overs each, 
but rather more sedate than the 
professional version. 
On a beautiful sunlit evening, it is one 
of the most enjoyable events of the 
summer, with a bar and a barbecue, 
ice creams and prizes, a pair of partial 
umpires and the Last Great Scorer 
(Tony Day in his own box), all 
accompanied by the wonderful 
Lympstone Training Band, who are 
becoming such a welcome part of 
Lympstone life. A real village band!  
The revival of a cricket team in 
Lympstone has been one of the joys 
of the last decade. They don’t have 
their own cricket field in the village, 
but here is your chance to see them on 
home soil. Come and enjoy a proper 
old-fashioned game of cricket in the 
beautiful setting of St Peter’s School, 
with its views over the estuary and the 
Haldon Hills. Entrance and parking is 
entirely free, but proceeds from the 

bar and barbecue, ice cream and 
raffle, will go to support the Friends 
of Lympstone Church, who organise 
this most enjoyable of annual 
occasions. Bring a rug or folding 
chair, or stroll round the boundary and 
prop up the bar. 
 
Harland Walshaw 
 
LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB 
Annual Outing 
 
There will be a visit to the National 
Trust property, Barrington Court, 
Somerset on 21st June.  The coach 
will leave at 9.15am from the 
Saddlers Arms and return at 5.30pm. 
The cost will be £10.00 for National 
Trust members  and £19.65 for non 
members. 
 
For more details contact: Daisy 
O’Dea 01395 274589, 07851257547 
daisymodea@hotmail.co.uk 
 
LYMPSTONE WI 
 
The May meeting was the first for our 
new President, Heather Stratford, who 
welcomed new members.  We wish 
Heather a successful and productive 
presidency. 
Mollie Bond gave a detailed well 
researched account of the life of 
Wallis Simpson leading up to and 
over the abdication of Edward Vlll, 
covering Wallis's upbringing, 
marriage, divorce and the courtship 
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with Edward (David), not forgetting 
the power of the press, public opinion 
and Nazism. 
Reports from April activities included 
the Devon Federation Spring Council 
Meeting, Devon Federation 
Gardening Event, and the Estuary 
Group Meeting. Looking forward, 
there will be a visit to Burrow Farm 
Garden in May, Summer Supper in 
July and we will again be catering for 
the Furry Dance on 5th August; our 
next meeting will be Wednesday 7th 
June in the Methodist Hall at 2.30pm 
when the talk will be on evacuation in 
WW2 to USA. 
Anyone who may be interested in 
Lympstone WI will always be 
welcome. For more information find 
us on the village website or come 
along to one of our meetings on the 
first Wednesday of the month. 
 
Terri Scott 
 
LYMPSTONE 
CRICKET CLUB 
OFF TO A GOOD 
START 
 
Lympstone’s cricketers are looking 
forward to building on last year’s 
successful summer of 20 over evening 
games – when after losing the first 
match of the season they won every 
other fixture.   
The first game this year, as always 
away to Newton Poppleford, was 

called off as the hosts could not raise 
a team.  The second, away to  
Woodbury, was won comfortably by 
8 wickets in little more than half the 
available overs.  The runs were 
knocked off by two debutants in the 
Lympstone line up – James Burton 
and Mark Scoble, who promise to add 
yet more strength to the Villagers 
batting depth.  The bowlers continued 
where they left off – with the meanest 
of opening spells from Jon Carr and 
David Wright, who did so much to 
stop opponents scoring last year. 
The club is always happy to hear from 
new players, or indeed anyone who 
would enjoy umpiring or keeping the 
scorebook – contact Ollie Creighton 
via the Village website. And put 
Thursday June 15th in your diaries – 
it’s the Annual Cricket Match at St 
Peter’s School, complete with band 
and barbecue! 
 
Tony Day, Scorer 
 
 
MOBILE LIBRARY    
	
Friday, May 19th 
and Friday 
June16th. 
Meadow Close 
10.15 -10.35 am 
 Lympstone Car Park.  10.45- 11.45 
am 
	
Diana Letcher 
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LYMPSTONE OPEN   
GARDENS  
 
Over the weekend of 
15-16 July, several 
people in Lympstone are 
generously opening their gardens to 
the public in aid of Exmouth & 
Lympstone Hospiscare – celebrating 
30 years of caring for local families. 
On each day more than 10 gardens 
can be explored, plus the allotments 
on the Saturday only.  
There’ll be more details about the 
weekend in next month’s Herald, but 
for now we just wanted to let you 
know about a special launch party on 
the evening of Friday 14 July. The 
owners of Hidden House have very 
kindly offered to open their lovely 
garden from 6 to 9pm, when for £5 
you can have a ‘Potter and Prosecco’. 
This unique event is by pre-booked 
ticket, and numbers are limited. 
Adults only and no dogs please.  Do 
email Sue Wadhams if you are 
interested: 
susanwadhams@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Sheila Parker 
 
VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS 
 
The AGM in April 
reported on an all-round good 2016. 
The hall was busy, increased its 
income, covered its costs and invested 

over £15,000 in new and replacement 
facilities. 
You can find the full report and 
accounts on a link from the front page 
of the hall website at 
www.lympstonevillagehall.co.uk. 
We’ve had an energetic and effective 
team of officers running the hall for a 
number of years. Time takes its toll 
and whilst this team continues for 
2017, we need to find people to join 
us, spread the load and eventually 
take over. So if you are perhaps 
interested, call me for a no-obligation 
discussion to find out what’s involved 
in the various different roles. 
 
Don Mildenhall   260500 
 
LYMPSTONE HISTORY 
SOCIETY 
 
Last month's talk from Todd 
Gray on 'Name Calling in 
Devon' proved to be very entertaining. 
Todd guided us through old slander 
cases which revealed the colourful 
language of the insult in Elizabethan 
Devon. In May we will be hearing 
about the history of the humble iron, 
when Angela Coles tells us about its 
interesting history in her talk 'Dashing 
Away with a Smoothing Iron' on 
Thursday 25th May at 7.30pm, after a 
brief AGM at 7.15pm. 
 
Diana Letcher 
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CHARITY’S HUGE  
THANK YOU 
 
As some of you will have 
heard by now, there is a 
wonderful fun village weekend 
of Open Gardens being planned for 
Saturday 15th and Sunday 16th July.  
Bunting is being put up early adding 
to the festive atmosphere, as well as 
Scarecrows being displayed 
throughout the village! 
Sheila Parker came up with this idea 
to support Exmouth & Lympstone 
Hospiscare, and now has an 
incredibly enthusiastic team of ladies 
helping her in various ways as well as 
Stags Estate Agents very kindly 
agreeing to support the event.  Our 
Income Generation Chairman and I 
have attended planning meetings and 
therefore know how extremely hard 
these ladies are working. On behalf of 
the Charity I want to thank each one 
of them.  We receive no financial 
support from the Clinical 
Commissioning Group or the 
Government, so when local people 
rally to help us it is hugely 
appreciated.  Every £1 raised in EX8 
stays in EX8. 
I hope as many of you as possible will 
enjoy the first ever Lympstone Open 
Gardens weekend in aid of Exmouth 
& Lympstone Hospiscare. 
 
Frances Longhurst, Exmouth & 
Lympstone Hospiscare Chairman 
	

LYMPSTONE PRESCHOOL 
MARATHON 
WALK 
FUNDRAISER 
 
Staff and parents 
of Lympstone 
preschool joined 
forces on London 
Marathon weekend to complete their 
own local sponsored marathon event!  
16 ladies walked and/or ran full and 
half marathon distances from The 
Swan to Cockwood and back again 
along the cycle path route to raise 
money for the general fundraising 
target of the preschool.  
Welcomed home to a fantastic spread 
and celebratory bubbles courtesy of 
Amy and Matt at The Swan and 
cheered to the finish line by family 
and friends, the team beat personal 
bests in both time and distance! A 
fantastic achievement for all with the 
whole marathon event being 
completed in full within 9 hours! 
Huge thanks to all 12 walkers and 4 
runners for an amazing effort, to all 
our generous sponsors and to Barclays 
for their support in £for£ matching! A 
whopping grand total of £2700 was 
raised! Awesome community effort! 
Thank you all so much!  
 
Vicki Drinkwater 
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OPEN AIR CINEMA EVENT - 
GREASE 
 
The survey has now been closed and 
the film that will be shown on 
Saturday 2nd 
September 8.00pm 
Candy’s Field will 
be.... 
Free tickets for the film 
are now available from 
the village store, the 
Swan, the Globe and Lympstone 
Preschool on a first come first served 
basis!  
Don't forget the order of the day: 
4pm Children's film in the village hall 
(FULL) 5.30 – 8.00pm 
DJ/entertainment/food/beer tent in 
Candys Field  
8-9:30pm Main film, Candys Field 
9:30-11pm Live Music  
More updates will follow 
(The event has been funded by the 
National Lottery through the Big 
Lottery Fund and is a free ticketed 
event for the community) 
 
Vicki Drinkwater 
  
SOUTH WEST 
WATER 
SEWERAGE 
WORKS IN 
LYMPSTONE. 
 
As part of a larger investment in the 
region to reduce storm water 
overflows and improve the quality of 

the estuary waters, South West Water 
will be increasing the capacity of the 
storm storage tanks in Underhill car 
park and making improvements to the 
storm water overflow by the Lime 
Kiln. 
 The scheme will involve the 
installation of an additional 600m3 
storm storage tank in the car park, 
lining of some sewers in the area and 
improved screening on the storm 
water overflow to the estuary. Other 
options have been considered, 
including a new surface water system, 
but these have been ruled out 
following consultation with the local 
council and Environment Agency, due 
to the level of disruption with road 
closures and an increased risk of 
flooding with additional surface water 
discharges into Wotton Brook. 
The dates have not been confirmed 
yet, but the work is expected to begin 
in the summer and construction of the 
tank will take around six months to 
complete.  South West Water is 
looking at alternative car parking sites 
for the duration of the work and will 
hold a public information meeting 
nearer the time. 
  
Barry Birch  
Customer Liaison Officer  H5O  
Exewater Exeter EX27HY 
 07791 926047     
:bbirch@southwestwater.co.uk 
Alternative E 
barry.birch@balfourbeatty.com 
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LYMPSTONE ART 

 
GROUP  SHOW 
 
Do visit our Art Show during half 
term week in the Village Hall from 
Sunday 28th May to Sunday 4th June. 
Opening hours will be from 11am to 
5pm daily except Sunday 4th June 
when it will be 11am to 2pm. A wide 
selection of paintings, pastels, 
etchings, drawings, prints and various 
3D items such as pottery and 
sculpture will be for sale. We also 
have a painting of Jason Ingham’s 
boat, Compass Rose, in Lympstone 
Boat Shelter, which will be for 
auction by secret bids during the 
exhibition. The painting is in acrylics 
and done by a well know artist Phil 
Creek. Tea, Coffee and home made 
cakes will be on sale. Please make a 
date to visit and support your local art 
group. It is a good opportunity to 
purchase original art work at very 
reasonable prices as well as enjoying 
seeing the Exhibits. Entry is £1 for 
Adults and free to members and under 
16’s.  
 
Judith Carter 
 
 
 

CALLING ALL 
GARDENING 
HANDS! 
 
It’s the time of year 
when we call upon any willing 
volunteers to join us in our 
endeavours to tidy up the “community 
gardens” on Station Hill. Planting will 
soon be taking place on the platform 
and so we have the opportunity to 
enhance the whole station area at the 
same time before the start of summer. 
If you can spare an hour or so on the 
morning of Friday 19th May from 10 
a.m., please come along and take part.  
Bring your own gardening tools, and 
any spare bags for compost; we will 
arrange disposal. Let’s get that area 
looking neat again! 
I would just like to take the 
opportunity to pass on our 
appreciation to Dawn Chapman who 
has decided, after more than 8 years, 
that she can no longer maintain the 
steep embankment.  Dawn’s 
transformation of that area from a 
mass of brambles to what we now 
have was little short of a minor 
miracle!  Thank you so much, Dawn. 
You will be missed. 
 
Tony Day (268653) 
Lympstone Village Station Adopters 
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BLOG ON THE SHOREBIRDS 
OF THE ESTUARY 
 
John G-C was a research biologist for 
40 years with the Natural 
Environment Research Council, 
specialising on shorebirds 

 
– waders and wildfowl – that occur on 
UK estuaries in the greatest numbers 
during the winter. From 1976 until he 
retired in 2002, the Exe estuary was 
where he and his team developed and 
tested their ideas: some of you may 
remember the tower hides that 
colonised the estuary for many years. 
He carried on this interest after 
retiring and is still active in research 
and a Visiting Professor in Ecology 
and Conservation at Bournemouth 
University. 

He has spent the last few years testing 

ideas on the significance – if any - to 
shorebirds of disturbance from 
people’s activities on and alongside 
the estuary. He is now beginning a 
project on the implications for 
shorebirds of the massive loss of 
mussels that has occurred over the last 
few years on most of the intertidal 
mussel beds of the estuary. He has 
set-up a blog that he updates with the 
results of his research and thought 
that some people in the village might 
be interested to know of it. The blog 
address is: 
www.birdsandestuaries.blogspot.co.uk 
 
This photo of one of John’s hides may 
bring back memories to some of you 
(photo – thanks to Rajan Nagarajan) 
 
John Goss-Custard 
 
FURRY DANCE CREAM TEAS 
 
Our annual cream tea event will be 
held on Sunday 25th June between 
2:30 and 4:30pm. We are very pleased 
to say this year we will be returning to 
the beautiful venue of Four Winds, 
Sowden Lane. As usual Lympstone's 
very own Training Band will be 
playing a musical selection, directed 
by Roger Riggs. The Furry Dance 
photo archive will be on display and if 
you have any photos from previous 
years please bring them along. 
 
Chris Doak 
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THE   EXMOUTH  
COMMUNITY  
LARDER   

The Exmouth 
Community Larder 
support people in Exmouth and the 
surrounding villages. It exists to help 
people in a “food emergency”, 
defined as “no food in the house and 
no money to buy food”. Our clients 
are expected to have a referral from a 
recognised agency to confirm that 
they are truly in need, such as the 
Citizens Advice Bureau, the Open 
Door Centre, East Devon District 
Council officers, Exmouth Children 
Centre. 
 A food emergency only arises if there 
is an underlying financial crisis. 
Modern society has created a complex 
maze of forms and procedures, so it is 
very important for clients to engage 
with experienced support agencies 
who can provide advice with 
budgeting and benefit claims.    
If you feel you can help us to provide 
food for “those in need”, please 
consider giving an item from the list 
below and leave it in the collecting 
box which is at the back of the social 
area, in front of the notice board, in 
the church. The food collected in the 
box is taken to the larder on a Friday 
morning. 
TINNED - MEAT/MEAT MEALS, 
FISH.   TINNED SPAGHETTI, 

SOUP, BAKED BEANS, ALL 
VARIETIES OF TINNED BEANS.   
TINNED CARROTS, PEAS, 
POTATOES, SWEET CORN, 
TOMATOES.   DRIED NOODLES, 
RICE, SAVOURY RICE, 
SPAGHETTI, PASTA AND PASTA 
SAUCE.   FRUIT JUICE/FRUIT 
SQUASH, UHT MILK.  PORRIDGE 
OATS/ ALL VARIETIES OF 
CEREALS, CEREAL BARS.   
TINNED- RICE PUDDING, 
CUSTARD, SPONGE PUDDING 
AND FRUIT.   SUGAR/TEA 
BAGS/COFFEE.   BISCUITS, 
CHOCOLATE, SWEETS.  
TOILETRIES, WASHING UP 
LIQUID, LAUNDRY PRODUCTS. 
Please note that we are unable to 
accept perishable and home made 
foods, items that are past their sell by 
date or where the seal has been 
broken. 
It is our policy to give a “hand up” not 
a “hand out” and we endeavour to 
make sure our clients are engaging 
with their support agency and we also 
nudge them to help themselves. 
Thank you to all who support us. 
  
Mary Downes  
 
DIGGING FOR 
OXFAM   
 
I dig / do simple 
garden jobs, you pay £10 an hour and 
it all goes directly to Oxfam 276569.   
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Jenny Moon 
LAST CHANCE…FINAL NGS 
OPENING OF LYMPSTONE 
GARDEN AT THE LOOKOUT 
 
After 10 years of opening their 2 acre 
coastal garden for the National 
Garden Scheme, Will & Jackie have 
decided that this year’s opening at the 
beginning of June will be their last.  
They have welcomed over 5000 
visitors to The Lookout since first 
opening the garden for charity back in 
2008 and, with help from family, 
friends and numerous villagers, have 
raised nearly £30,000.00 for national 
& local charities.  
Over that time The Lookout has 
featured in many national magazines 
including Good Housekeeping and 
Coast and has starred in Alan 
Titchmarsh’s TV series Britain’s Best 
Back Gardens as one of his favourites. 
Carol Klein liked it too, calling it 

'truly inspirational’ during her visit to 
film the BBC's Open Gardens series 
The garden is a wildlife friendly 2 
acres, sitting with its toes in the Exe 
Estuary, featuring naturalistic seaside 
planting to create that washed up on 
the beach feel. It also has a mini 
meadow, ferny copse & sheltered 
Mediterranean courtyard garden to 
explore, with plenty of places to stop 
and take in the extensive views, 
estuary birdlife and salty air. 
Cream teas will be served from The 
Boathouse pop up cafe’ and there will 
be lots of lovely plants for sale 
alongside Love Local’s quality crafts 
& gifts. There is a giant sandpit for 
children with buckets & spades 
provided and a photographic display 
showing how the garden has been 
lovingly developed out of the once 
derelict shellfish factory.  
The garden will open come rain or 
shine on Friday 2nd June from 2-5pm 
& on Sunday 4th June from 2-6pm. 

Adults £4.50, 
children free. 
Car parking in the 
adjacent field, 
bike parking on 
site. Full details 
www.ngs.org.uk 
 
Jackie Mitchelmore 
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Lympstone	Parish	Council	EXPENDITURE	 (NOT	AUDITTED)	 	

Budget	Monitoring	2016	-	17	 	 	 	

Code	 Item	 Budget	 Spent	 Balance	

10	 VAT	 0.00	 2,277.35	 -2,277.35	

100	 S137	*	 3,000.00	 3,070.42	 -70.42	

101	 Other	Grants	 1,600.00	 10,000.00	 -8,400.00	

201	 Clerk's	Salary	 8,850.00	 8,818.77	 31.23	

202	 Pension	contributions	 570.00	 0.00	 570.00	

203	 Office	expenses	 1,000.00	 767.30	 232.70	

208	 Village	Hall	Hire	 400.00	 392.50	 7.50	

209	 Miscellaneous	 50.00	 300.00	 -250.00	

301	 Chairman's	Allowance	 150.00	 135.54	 14.46	

302	 Subs	 525.00	 494.84	 30.16	

307	 Courses,	Travel	etc	 250.00	 133.00	 117.00	

308	 Insurance,	Audit,	Elections	 2,000.00	 1,825.77	 174.23	

313	 Miscellaneous	inc	Beacon	bonfire	 50.00	 1,378.51	 -1,328.51	

400	 Herald	Printing	 4,000.00	 3,198.00	 802.00	

602	 Grass	Cut	2*	 4,000.00	 4,892.00	 -892.00	

605	 Other	Maintenance	 500.00	 96.95	 403.05	

608	 General	tree	work	inc	Candys	Field	 300.00	 0.00	 300.00	

612	 Bin	emptying	 225.00	 210.00	 15.00	

616	 Benches	etc	inc	Handyman	 2,000.00	 1,804.90	 195.10	

618	 Notice	Boards	-	Maintenance	 100.00	 0.00	 100.00	

633	 Play	Equipment	Mtce	 1,000.00	 232.50	 767.50	

640	 Lighting	in	Candy's	field	 450.00	 533.03	 -83.03	

701	 Wages	 2,700.00	 2,612.50	 87.50	

702	 Consumables,	rates,	elec	 250.00	 97.94	 152.06	

703	 Rates,	Utlities	 1,000.00	 125.40	 874.60	

706	 Repairs	including	decoration	 1,000.00	 85.00	 915.00	

800	 Burial	Ground	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	

850	 Communications	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	
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900	 Planning	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	

1000	 Travel	&	Transport	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	

1101	 Youth	Club	Building	Maintenance	 1,000.00	 29.36	 970.64	

1102	 Gas	Elec	 1,200.00	 835.77	 364.23	

1200	 Environment	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	

1300	 Website	etc	 250.00	 338.49	 -88.49	

1400	 Adverse	weather	 200.00	 0.00	 200.00	

1700	 Ext	funded	 957.00	 904.92	 52.08	

2100	 Parishes	Together	 1,650.00	 1,650.00	 0.00	

2200	 Community	Covenant	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	

2300	 NP	Projects	 3,000.00	 4,848.11	 -1,848.11	

2500	 DCC	Funding	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	

2600	 Best	Kept	Village	works	 0.00	 0.00	 0.00	

2800	 Gully	cleaning	and	jetting	 2,000.00	 0.00	 2,000.00	

	 	 	 	 0.00	

	 Total	 46,227.00	 49,811.52	 -3,584.52	

	 Add	VAT	 	 2,277.35	 	

	 Total	 	 52,088.87	 	

	 	 	 	 	

	 Unpresented	cheques	at	31st	March	2017	 	 	

2375	 Lympstone	Learning	Alliance	-		 10,000.00	 	 	

	 Pledge	to	pre-school	building	 	 	 	

	 Total	 10,000.00	 	 	

	 	 	 	 	

	 Receipts	not	on	statement	at		31st	March	2017	 	 	

	 	 	 	 	

	 Total	 0	 	 	
 
________________________________________________________ 
DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editor by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before 
publishing which is done in good faith.   Chris Carter, Editor
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WHATS ON @  
THE GL BE INN 

 

01395 263166   www.globelympstone.co.uk 
 

LIVE MUSIC 
 

12/5 Dave Rich 
 

27/5 Just Misbehavin’ 
 

30/6 The Real Me 
 

FANTASTIC NEW MENU 
20% Discount on food during May  

With your copy of the Lympstone Herald! 
 

RUGBY LIONS TOUR STARTS 3RD JUNE 
Showing all major games 

Open from 8am for breakfast 
 

With our unrivalled atmosphere The Globe  
really is the place to be for all Live Sports 

  
Keep up to date with all your favourite teams with live sport shown on 

  

 &  
 

For what’s happening and all special offers 
Follow us @ 

 
 The Globe Inn    @GlobeInnLymp  
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DustAway 
 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 
  Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 
Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 
End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 
 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  
       

Please call    Office 	01392	427776	or	Mobile		07879427333	
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_______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

LYMPSTONE HERALD ADVERTISING RATES 2017/2018 
Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with a further copies being sold through the village shops  
Please send your enquiries to Chris Carter, Editor, Lympstone Herald, 
chriscarterathome@hotmail.com or 01395 274104 
Costs per issue 

• £90 a page  
• £45 a half page  
• £22.50 a quarter page  
• Lineage in the Small Adverts cost 60p a line or £1.20 a line if boxed.  
• Boxes (approximately business card size and 6 or 8 to a page) cost £12 – £15 a 

box.  
Graphics can be included in any box. 
Discounts are normally available on annual contracts. 
Receipts are normally issued annually. 
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ELECTRICIAN – Fully qualified and 
insured, all work guaranteed. No job 
too small. Phone Paul on 01395 744028 
/ 077400 99195 

PAINTER/DECORATOR and 
general maintenance.  Over 20 years 
experience.  Call Jim on 01395 
277813/ 07929606895  

SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 
For all your log, coal, kindling &  gas 
supplies Tel 01395 267490   
 
BABY SITTER If you are looking 
for an experienced, reliable, DBS 
checked babysitter, daytime or 
evening, call or text Emma on 
07969602440. I have 10 years 
experience working in nurseries and 
primary schools.  
 
FOOD  WITH  FLAIR 
Excitingly different Caterers 
For Every Event Large or Small. 
Buffets, Lunch &  Dinner Parties,  
Canapés, Main Course Casseroles, 
Salads, Desserts or Individual Dishes 
to suit your personal budget. 
Telephone Shirley -1395 265147 
E.Mail Shirley@foodwithflair.co.uk 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HIGH EARNINGS POTENTIAL – 
training company based at Woodbury 
Business Park has a part-time, flexible 
telemarketing position, ten - twenty 
hours per week, split over three days 
(Monday – Thursday). The ideal 
candidate will be self-motivated with a 
positive attitude, strong work ethic and 
great communication skills. Full 
training will be provided. Basic salary 
with unlimited commission.  
Please contact Emma Govier on 01395 
203050 or email 
info.southwest@sandler.com for further 
information. 
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PAINTER & DECORATOR 
Free Advice & Quotes 

 
Specialising in superior high quality 

Interior painting and decorating 
Reliable & trustworthy 

No job too small 
Peter J Bond 

Mobile: 0797 100 6957 
Office: 01395 265202 

Email:  bondpeterjohn@hotmail.com 
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Jeff Crompton 

Greenways, Courtlands Lane 
Lympstone 

***** 
For Superior Quality Home 

Improvements and All Types of 
Building Work & Renovations 

Plus Kitchen & Bathroom Installation 
Mobile: 07768 282 129 

Email: jeffcrompton@btinternet.com 
 

LYMPSTONE 
HAIR & 
BEAUTY 
STUDIO 

WALK IN’s AND EVERYBODY 
WELCOME! 

Perms, Barbering, Shampoo and Sets, 
Colouring, Highlights, Foils, 

Massages, Waxing, Geleration Nails, 
Facials, Makeovers, Tanning and more 
.For an appointment call us on 01395 
274089 Or text only on 07552313653 
 

 
DOG GROOMING 
 
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 
Commissions for PET PORTRAITS  
in pastel also undertaken.  
Make Superb Presents.   
(Examples of work can be viewed).  
Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  
Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 
Baby sitter If you are looking for an 
experienced, reliable, DBS checked 
babysitter, daytime or evening, call 
or text Emma on 07969602440. I 
have 10 years experience working 
in nurseries and primary schools.  

 
 

 
CLOCK REPAIRS 
 
Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
Westminster Chimes 
Wall Clocks 
Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 
Dial Clocks 

Long Case Clocks 
Carriage Clocks 
Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 
 

Find some winter sunshine! 
Comfy casa near the Costa Blanca, 
Spain  
 
Peaceful, two-bed roomed home. Roof 
terrace, gorgeous views, communal 
pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 
hiking and more. Suits all ages. 
Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
 
Lympstone residents 15% discount 
Tel: 07986 607610  
www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            
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ELECTRICIAN Specialising in 
domestic work; Happy to do small 
jobs. Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 
FRENCH HOLIDAY LET 
Vendee: overlooking  golf course and 
only 10 mins drive from superb beach. 
3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, communal 
swimming pool and tennis courts. 
From just £350 per week. Tel 01395 
272032 or email: 
annhurley1@sky.com 
 

ROOFER specialising in pitch roofs 
and flat roofs, fascias and guttering, 
general maintenance, pest control, 
repairs, fully insured. Please call for a 
free quote. 01395 277236 075 28 
970950. Liam@liamandemma.com. 
 
 
 
 
SWEDISH MASSAGE 
Calm Swedish massage and holistic 
therapy, Japanese rejuvenating face 
massage. Lovely beauty room, parking, 
appointments available 07958599387 
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SMALL ADS 
________________________________________________________________
 
PICTURE FRAMING. For all 
your framing requirements; also frame 
restoration & chair caning.  Caro 
Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 
 
PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, "purely  
for pleasure" and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 
Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190. 
 
MATHS TUITION  Experienced tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE 
level maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: 
Jane Moffatt on 279952  or 
07730877889 
 
FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 
Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 
and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 
Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496  
 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496 
 
ACCOMMODATION 
 
CALPE, SPAIN : 2 bedroomed 
apartment for rent. sleeps 4-6 people . 
beach front, 3 pools, 2 tennis courts. 
tel: Jane Moffatt 279952. 

 
 
WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the village. 
Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit 
www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk    

 
CYGNET COTTAGE 
Quiet self-catering cottage just yards 
from the foreshore. Sleeps 3/4. From 
£70 per night. Visit 
www.cygnetcottage.net or ring 
Demelza on (01395) 272243 

THE GLOBE INN  Lovely 2 bed self 
contained Holiday cottage available 
from March 1st. Call 01395 263166. 

CHARMING LISTED SMALL 
COTTAGE – (1Bed)  Newly 
decorated and renovated throughout 
with low tariff heating installed and 
fully furnished, available for permanent 
tenancy soon. PARKING. Suit single 
person. No pets. £575pcm. 01395 
708167 evenings 
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WHATS 
 

ON 
 

MAY 
 
8-19 Hospiscare will fortnight 
12 Dave Rich at the Globe 
11 – 13 Players production 
14 – 20 Christian Aid Week 
17 Friends of Surgery AGM 
19 Station Garden Work Party 
19 Film Society AGM 
25 History Society 
27 Just Misbehavin’ at the Globe 
28-4.06 Art Group Exhibition 
 
 

 

JUNE 
 
2-4 Dante Quartet 
2 and 4 Lookout Open Garden 
7 WI 
15 Village Cricket Match 
21 Garden Club Outing 
25 Furry Dance Cream Tea 
30 The Real Me at the Globe 
 
July 
14 Potter and Prosecco 
15&16 Lympstone Open Gardens 
 
Sept  
2 Open Air Cinema 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


